FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Council Room, 412 Student Union
October 14, 2014

Materer called the meeting to order with the following members present: Avakian, Baeza, Biros, Cecil, Chung, Clarke, Fishbein, Jacobs, Jones, Kennison, Lloyd, Lowrance, Luttbeg, Martin, McBee, McGaha, Miller, Nabar, Piao, Royer, Siddons, Topham, VanOverbeke, Walker and Wansley. 
Also present:  Batchelder, C., Bayles, M., Bertholf, D., Bird, L., Brown, S., Caldwell, L., Clark, G., Elliot., K., Elmore-Sanders, P., Kirksey, J., Kruse, RA., Lyles, J., Masters, B., Miller, B., Sandefur., G., Shutt, G., Simpson, L., Smith, B., Tally, M., Tucker, C., Weaver, J.,  
Absent: Bliss, Chandler, John, Perea-Fox, Takacs and Wu. 
HIGHLIGHTS
Special Reports – 


Dr. Brenda Masters/Steve Brown – Student Survey of Instruction through Scantron……..

Chris Batchelder – OSU Alumni Association Giving Program…..………...………………

Remarks and Comments – Gary Clark for President Hargis……………………………………….

Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations and other Vice Presidents……………......
Reports of Standing Committees …………………………………………………………………..

Academic Standards and Policies ………………………………………………………….


Athletics ……………………………………………………………………………………

Budget …………………………………………………………………………………......

Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ……………………………………………………

Diversity……………………………………………………………………………………

Faculty ……………………………………………………………………………………..

Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………………………………

Research ……………………………………………………………………………………

Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………………………………

Rules and Procedures ……………………………………………………………………....


Student Affairs and Learning Resources ………………………………………………….
Reports of Liaison Representatives ……………………………………………………………….

Women’s Faculty Council………………………………………………………………….


Graduate Faculty Council………………………………………………………………….


Library Undergraduate Services……………………………………………………………


Emeriti……………………………………………………………………………………..


SAC ……………………………………………………………………………………….


Wellness Center……………………………………………………………………………
Materer called the meeting to order and reminded the councilors to sign the attendance sheet which was circulating the room. Materer asked for approval of the September 9, 2014 minutes. Jacobs moved and Jones second. Motion passed. Materer moved to approve the agenda. Piao moved and VanOverbeke second. Motion passed. 
Special Reports: 

A.  Dr. Brenda Masters/Steve Brown – Student Survey of Instruction through Scantron
Dr. Masters, University Director for Accreditation, introduced Steve Brown who is the technical manager for Assessment and Testing. They work together on technical issues that back up accreditation and other assessment issues. Masters stated that there is a pilot on Scantron currently going on this semester on campus. Scantron is a very versatile survey platform and the platform is currently being used for student survey of instruction. This is essentially the third pilot that has occurred for student survey of instruction. The first 2 were with Campus Labs. It was decided to pilot a different platform that had a wider use that allowed for both online and paper student surveys on instruction. Masters and Brown believe the Scantron platform will be helpful to many types of surveying across campus and also very helpful by allowing faculty groups to make the choice about which format of the evaluation is most appropriate for the size and type of class they are teaching. The cost for the current survey of instruction that is on paper is between and $35,000-$50,000 per year and OSU produces about 120,000 paper forms for fall semester which is a mandatory assessment period. 90,000 forms are produced in the spring. The previously stated cost does not include all the department costs. Masters stated that the platforms that they have been looking at, the Campus Labs which they have since decided not to use since it only offered one format, was about $74,000 the first year and then had a repeating cost annually of $24,000. Thankfully Scantron is not a platform that is rented; it’s a platform that is purchased. This allows it to be served off their servers, off other servers or off internal servers which allows the highest security and most versatility. Masters stated this is the option that she is proposing: Scantron be adopted – for student survey of instruction and also all types of surveys. Scantron does not have an annual cost. The upfront cost is between $75,000 and $88,000. The amount depends on the amount of training and installation costs. After this a maintenance fee and upgrades will be the only additional costs. OSU will be able to serve Scantron on their secure servers and have complete control of the security of the data. Brown stated that they have been fielding questions already from the departments participating in the pilot. Brown reviewed the following handouts:
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Brown stated that Scantron gives OSU more flexibility. Brown hopes there will be an online request system where faculty members can go online and ask that certain courses be surveyed or certain courses not be surveyed. The current SSI system does not allow this flexibility. Scantron allows each class to do either online or paper based surveys. They will all be scanned into the same system. The following is a sample of the report:
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Brown stated that the new system, for paper based surveys, will keep information more secure and is more reliable since the course information will be embedded on each of surveys. There is no course id sheet that can get separated from the survey. Masters and Brown opened the floor to questions. Materer asked if there will be way to customize the forms for each particular course. Brown stated that the system is capable of having faculty members log in and allows them to create 5 additional questions to the standard 17 questions already on each survey. Browns understanding is that on this will be decided at the department level. Masters stated that their perception of the software is that it may be possible for individual instructors to adjust specifically for them. Masters stated that communication at the department level will continue once this new system is implemented. Masters stated it could be possible to develop full surveys that could happen during the semester. Masters stated that there is much more flexibility with this system and they are hesitant to say, yes you can create your own questions when its policy based decisions they want to be cautious about. Brown stated they are confident the technology is there. This system is compatible with smart phones and conduct surveys in class. Materer asked if the student survey of instruction is done in the fall and spring or just the fall. Brown stated the surveys are done fall, spring and summer. Masters stated that her perception is the mandatory evaluation of a class has to occur in the fall. If the same instructor teaches the course in the spring it is not mandatory to assess. Luttbeg stated that one of the issues with the current system is the speed in which the surveys are scored particularly for those faculty members who are up for tenure. Luttbeg asked if the new system will be faster. Masters stated instantaneous once the course is completed. Brown stated that once the grades have been posted it will be available. There’s an email that goes out from the system stating your reports are now available. Luttbeg said this was still not early enough for early A&Ds. Early A&Ds is before the semester. Brown stated technically it can be done faster but policy wise it’s been decided that it has to wait until the course in completed and grades are posted. Masters stated the new system will be faster and hopefully in time for early A&Ds. Siddons stated that A&D documents are not due until January 15 so you could in theory revise the A&D. Materer stated that currently departments have a staff member manually entering the evaluations. This made him very uncomfortable. Kennison stated that for years a staff member has been calculating the evaluations by hand and provides this information to the head and the committee. The faculty member wouldn’t get the information until after grades were submitted. Masters stated that this is the cost to the units; hours and hours of staff time. Baeza asked how long the information will be in the system. Can multi-year reports be run? Masters stated likely. Brown stated that this is another very valuable aspect of OSU owning the servers. Batchelder asked if there was a way the system will be able to track students who complete the survey. Masters stated yes. Brown stated that do that with the current system as well. 
B.  Chris Batchelder – OSU Alumni Association Giving Program

Batchelder stated that the Alumni Association is trying to create a more passionate, excited student that will create a more engaged alumnus. He presented the following information to the council:
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Batchelder would like to develop some sort of new faculty and staff program that is an abbreviated version of the “book” that immerses new faculty and staff in the Orange Lifestyle. He has had requests from alumni to put together an Alumni version as well. Batchelder stated they are excited to get the program going. He opened the floor to questions. Piao asked if Diversity events will be included in the events to attend. Batchelder stated yes they will. Batchelder stated they have a draft version of the book if anyone is interested in looking at it. Jacobs stated that in some ‘I’ and ‘D’ classes students have to do some emergent in typically international or a diversity event. Batchelder stated they are working with IT to develop tracking chips and other sensors so students can track that they completed the objective. Batchelder stated that one of the things the active web site will allow is to get the information out to students. The Alumni Association could send a broadcast message out to students in reference to an upcoming event. Jacobs said to make sure and include graduate students. 

Remarks and Comments from Gary Clark for President Hargis:

Clark stated that the guns on campus issue is in the news again. OSU defeated it in the past. The current statue states that to have a concealed carry permit on campus the person has to have permission from the President. President Hargis has not approved any requests; of which they have had only a few. Clark stated that the Department of Education Office of Civil Rights was on campus to conduct a compliance review of the university. This is not due to any complaints it’s just a review. 5 or 6 people were on campus for 3 days and met with students and had focus groups. Clark stated it was organized well and they were pleased with the cooperation they received. They will be back in November to talk to faculty and staff. They will make recommendations after the last visit. These recommendations will be forwarded to the National Office and there may be some suggested changes which will be implemented. One of the items that OSU has already taken steps toward is the mandatory Title IX training for every student. Lee Bird stated that 19,900 students have completed the training so far. This is 5,000 to 6,000 away from having every student complete the training. They will not be allowed to enroll for the spring semester until the training is completed. All new students will complete the training as well. Clark stated that faculty will also be trained and this should be rolled out sometime in the not so distant future. 
Clark stated that there will be a Performing Arts Center fundraising campaign kickoff in a few weeks. This has been a priority of President Hargis’s and the drawings have turned out very well. The first phase of this project will be a parking garage which will be on the corner of Hester and University. The Performing Arts Center and garage will occupy the 2 blocks on University between Hester and Washington streets. Weaver stated the garage will be completed before the Performing Arts Center will be started. 
Clark stated the current project going on around campus. There was a virtual groundbreaking for the new Spears School of Business building. The new building will be located where the old Hanner Hall was. The Human Science ground breaking was held recently as well. They will be added a new wing to the existing site. The Atherton Hotel is also under reconstruction/renovation. This will increase the size of the rooms and this project is scheduled to be completed next summer. Hopefully, by fall 2015, the Atherton will be back in full swing. The IT/Library Annex out of Hall of Fame are nearing completion. The residence halls are going up and these will be a nice addition to the campus. Clark stated that approximately a year after they are completed Kerr/Drummond will be scheduled to come down. The Vet Academic Center is also proceeding. 
Clark stated that due to a complaint filed a few years ago by a student through the Department of Education Civil Rights department changes have been made to policies. One of these is Academic Accommodations for Students with disabilities. The other is Student Discrimination agreements. These two changes will be going before the Board of Regents for approval. 

Lastly, Clark mentioned that the Friday before homecoming is fall break this year. Feedback will be taken on how everyone felt about this change. 
Report of Status of Council Recommendations:
Provost Sandefur updated council regarding current searches for:

· VP for Research – committee had their first meeting today. Sheryl Tucker is chairing the committee. They made some final tweaks to the job description so this will move forward to the board for approval. The deadline for applications is December 1st. 

· Sandefur stated that there was a committee this summer that completed their report regarding online learning. This report will be shared with the Deans and Faculty Council officers. They will be moving forward with some of their recommendations. One is to create an Associate Provost for online learning. 

Provost Sandefur stated that the following recommendations are still pending:
14-05-01-Faculty: Revisions to P&P 2-0112: Annual Faculty Appraisal & Development Policy.

14-09-01-ASP: Revisions to P&P 2-0822: Academic Integrity Policy.
Materer stated that the Faculty recommendation regarding A&Ds this affects those that are done in March. Clarke and Materer have 98% of the language tweaked and there is nothing different in spirit from what Faculty Council recommended. Materer stated that it will go back to the Faculty committee for review. Materer believes the recommendation is on track. 
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES – Carol Jones – Update

Recommendation:  Academic Integrity Policy 2-0822
Jones stated that there were some revisions made and one line was clarified with a significant change in 2.09. Rae Ann Kruse from Academic Affairs clarified that one of the changes it seemed to have lost was that if a student commits and academic integrity violation twice in one semester in one class this could be upgraded to an F “!”. Even if the first one was a zero on the assignment the second violation could be increased to an F “!”. Jones clarified that it does not have to be increased but it could be.  This language was lost from the original version of the policy during revisions. Jones stated that this was documented in the information sent out with the agenda for todays meeting. Materer called for a vote – motion passed.
Recommendation:  Academic Forgiveness for Undergraduate Students
Jones stated that the changes in this policy will bring OSU in line with the State Regents. Materer asked for a vote. Motion passed.
Recommendation:  Requirements of Undergraduate and Graduate Minors

Jones stated the changes that were significant are at the graduate level the minor has to be conferred at the same time as the primary degree. In the old policy they had two years to complete the minor. Within the OSU system, once you confer your degree you cannot come back in and complete it. Materer asked for a vote. Motion passed.
ATHLECTICS – Tom Royer – Update
Royer stated that two student members still need to be identified. Since the last committee meeting Royer has had some correspondence with the Faculty Athletic representative, Dr. Hamilton, Marilyn Middlebrook and Kevin Fite. Chad Depperschmidt was welcomed as a new member. He replaced Robert Christensen who retired. James Pappas is the new chair of the Athletic Council. Royer received a copy of their bylaws and has asked Pappas to keep him informed of these meetings so he can attend. Royer will be scheduling a committee meeting on October 29th. Royer wants to meet with Dr. Hamilton to get an avenue of communication between the two committees to hopefully have a clearer understanding of the committees responsibilities to avoid duplication. One of the items that Middlebrook wants the committee to do is to provide a second set of eyes to review some of the policies regarding athletic education and their process. Royer stated that there are a lot of changes that are going on with the Division I steering committee on governance for the NCAA. This is something Royer feels the committee needs to review and understand so that if issues come up they can provide advice and guidance for the Faculty Council.
BUDGET –Pamela Lloyd – No Report
CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY AND SECURITY – Nathan Walker – No Report
DIVERSITY – Daqing Piao – Update
Piao distributed the following slides which show the diversity of the faculty and Faculty Council:
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Piao attended the recent Native American Pow Wow at the Payne County Fairgrounds. Piao talked to some of the students attending the Pow Wow about their experiences. Piao heard that a few years ago this event outgrew space at the university and had to move to the fairgrounds. Piao asked the student if he would like to see the event moved back to campus and he said if there was a facility big enough to accommodate the event then yes, he would like to see it moved back to campus. 
Piao introduced Dr. Jason Kirksey, Associate Vice President Institutional Diversity. Kirksey presented the following Native American resource flyer:
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Kirksey introduced Dr. Precious Elmore-Sanders who is the Director of the Office of Multi-cultural Affairs. Kirksey also discussed the following Diversity brochure to the council:
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OSU has received the Excellence in Diversity Award (three years in a row) and OSU is the only school in the state which has received this award. OSU’s diversity numbers have grown over the years. Since 2009 OSU has had a 76% increase in diverse undergraduate student enrollment which translates into about 2,250. There has been a 36% increase in students of color graduate enrollment which translates into 200 students. There has been a 37% increase in diversity students earning bachelor degrees over the last four years. 

Kirksey stated that Dr. Piao asked him specifically about Native American diversity on campus. The first flyer highlights some of the Native American Resources on the OSU campus. Kirksey stated that there are currently 212 alliance scholars around the state and 11 here at OSU. OSU has one of the only SACNAS (Society for Advancement of Hispanic/Chicanos and Native Americans in Science) chapters in the state. The last three years the national SACNAS office has sponsored $80,000 a year. Dr. John has been instrumental in developing this relationship. Students are currently on their way to Los Angles for this year’s SACNAS conference. These students present research posters at the conference. The conference gives them a great experience and exposure. Kirksey mentioned numerous organizations/groups and what they are doing to help Native American students.

Kirksey stated that there are a lot of efforts going on university wide in terms of diversity. Faculty and staff improvements have been made to attract diverse faculty. If council members or faculty members are aware of good candidates for positions to please let him know. Kirksey tries to meet with candidates when they come to campus. Kirksey stated that back in 2010 the coordinator for Native American Affairs investigated the possibility of getting the Pow Wow back on campus and it has quite honestly outgrown the campus facilities. It’s not an issue of support and resources, it’s simple an issue of space.

Kirksey opened the floor to questions. Chung stated that there is room for improvement in faculty diversity. What efforts is Kirksey’s office doing to hire and retain more diverse faculty members?  Kirksey stated that there is room and opportunities to grow. Kirksey stated that every year his office attends meetings where there are thousands of minority PhDs and review all the positions that are available on campus and provide information to potential candidates. They have had 10 or 12 individuals who have applied from this meeting. Kirksey stated that as an institution, OSU needs to be quicker on the trigger and not miss qualified candidates by waiting too long to contact them. OSU needs to make themselves more attractive to candidates. Kirksey’s office works closely with the Office of Undergraduate Admissions to be able to attract more minority students. This is an area of great opportunity. Chung stated that some universities have a minority hire policy. Does OSU have one of these? Kirksey stated no because we have a state law that says we cannot opportunity/target hire. Kennison stated that some schools have a policy about the diversity of the pool of candidates. The Provosts office can approve the search moving forward. Is this a type of policy change that Kirksey might support, making sure that the candidate pools have diversity involved in them before interviews take place? Kirksey stated that many schools have EEO officers or Chief Diversity officers that have to sign off on an applicant pool. Kirksey said it’s not very popular with faculty. Kirksey stated that if these are the types of changes faculty would like to see it’s something the university has to be committed to doing. It doesn’t say we have to hire an individual we need to demonstrate that we made the effort to include all minority applicants. Siddons asked is sexual diversity falls under Kirksey’s office and if there is a breakdown by sexuality on campus. Kirksey stated that this is not data that the university can collect. There is a coordinator in his office for women’s and LGBT affairs and his office works with the LGBT community. Siddons asked specifically about recruitment and retention with the new opportunity to offer partner benefits. Kirksey said his office is aware of this issue and any ideas are welcome. Jacobs would like to see OSU become a model of diversity. Kirksey stated that his office does handle all issues of discrimination. If any faculty member knows of an issue, please contact his office. After more discussion, Materer suggested that Dr. Kirksey be invited back to give a special report at a later meeting and continue to discuss this issue. 
FACULTY – Karen McBee – No Report
LONG-RANGE PLANNING and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY – Victor Baeza – 



No Report
RESEARCH – Gilbert John – Update
John stated that last year the Research committee was asked to review different policy changes that are occurring through the Vice President for Research’s office. It was a courtesy in a lot of way that this committee had an opportunity to look at the changes and simple for the record provide support or non-support for these changes. At the beginning of the semester, John received two policy changes by Dr. Steve O’Geary who is the Director of the Compliance office. These were associated with Radiation Safety and Human Research (related the IRB – Internal Review Board). The first one was a minor change in terms of describing in more detail who would designate the chair of the Radiation Safety committee. This was pretty straight forward and the committee supports this policy change. The IRB change was a bit more complicated and the committee had many more questions. The committee asked Dr. O’Geary to attend the committee meeting to provide more information regarding how the IRB office is run and the different aspects of how this system works. Before the committee can support any changes they will discuss these issues at an upcoming committee meeting. John should have an update on this issue at a future meeting. The third policy was the Henry Bellman Research Center occupancy policy. This building is defined as a multidisciplinary research building in which various disciplines (chemistry, physics and microbiology) would be given an opportunity to occupy the building. John stated that there are certain policy requirements that faculty have to maintain to remain in the building. The committee reviewed the changes and made a few minor suggestions but overall support this policy. This building is currently full. Another policy given to the committee came through Dr. Tucker’s office. It was a revision to a very old research misconduct policy. The committee reviewed the changes, made some suggestions and decided they need to have more discussion before signing off on the changes. It became complicated. The last issue before the committee is related to a program that identifies individuals who receive federal grants. This is a list that is created that lists individuals that are found delinquent (cannot apply for federal grants). If a faculty member is on this list it could create problems. OSU is creating a policy that allows them to obtain this list and if your name is on it red flags go up and all kinds of problems could arise. The committee wants to make sure that all things are aligned properly with the misconduct policy. Specifics for all these policies will be available.
RETIREMENT and FRINGE BENEFITS – Rita Miller – Update
Miller said since the decision by the 10th Circuit Court regarding partner benefits that everyone now is allowed benefits. Martin from OSU-IT was given a question from another faculty member regarding the decrease in the allowed amount offered to OSU staff and faculty if they choose to waive OSU health care. This results in a large loss in money available to them to cover costs from last year. Under the new regulations those on Medicare lose all university contributions of any kind which severely affects faculty members’ ability to pay for their health care. Martin asked if the committee has addressed this issue and is there an answer as to why the university doesn’t pass any portion of its savings as salary incentives especially to those who are completely cut off from Medicare funds. Miller stated that the committee is aware of the reduction in the flexible spending account from $2,400 to $500. This is due to the Affordable Care Act which only allows employers to put $500 towards this benefit. Weaver stated this is a matter of IRS law and the Affordable Care Act. OSU is now limited and cannot offer this as a benefit that have in the past. Avakian asked about moving the money to salary? Weaver stated that unit directors could consider bumping an individual’s pay but it would not be appropriate, in Weavers view, to offer a raise to employees that meet a certain condition and the other thousands who would not receive the benefit. Weaver stated the IRS and Affordable Care Act does not want institutions and employers to offer an incentive to not sign up for healthcare regardless of the reason why. Weaver said it’s the law and OSU is conforming to it. OSU will be penalized if they do not follow the law. Miller stated it also applies to those taking different insurance rather than OSU insurance. This falls into a group of actions the IRS calls cadillac medical insurance practices. Weaver said you will see more of these kinds of actions on the part of the Federal Government to put employers in the position of sharing the cost because they want the consumers to participate in the cost of healthcare. Weaver stated that OSU has communicated this new policy in numerous ways. Weaver stated if you have questions regarding your personal situation, he encouraged faculty to call Jayme Payne or send him and email and he can get you the link to the Affordable Care Act language that OSU is complying with. Martin asked if they are considering Medicare additional insurance. Weaver stated that Medicare also falls under this new law. 
RULES and PROCEDURES –– No Report
Materer stated that Bob Avakian has taken a position at OSU-IT which will no longer allow him to be on Faculty Council and the chair of this committee. Materer asked the members present if they were interested in being the chair or knew of someone that would be a good candidate to please let him know. This committee does not require too much work so please let him know. Materer will be sending out an email asking for volunteers. Materer also stated that the Student Affairs and Learning Resources committee needs another member. White stated that since Chrissi Martin is assuming the OSU-IT representatives role she will need to be put on a committee. Materer asked Martin if she was interested in filling Avakians vacancy on the SALR committee and she said that would be fine. 
STUDENT AFFAIRS and LEARNING RESOURCES – Barney Luttbeg – No Report
Report of Liaison Representatives:
Emeriti –Dennis Bertholf

Bertholf stated they are having a meeting with HR about some of the changes in the retirement program that TIAA-CREF has announced. This meeting will be Friday. Bertholf and Batchelder share an office in the Alumni Center and he wanted to thank him for the cooperation working together on some duties. Bertholf stated that Provost Sandefur gave a nice address to the group last month. This month Chris Steels will talk to the group about criminal justice issues. Bertholf stated that the big thing that affected their group was the sudden death of their President/Chairman Pat Murphy. He passed away unexpectedly last month. Bertholf will be working to fill the vacancies on the various committees. 
Women’s Faculty Council – Barbara Miller

Miller stated White sent out a notice for the council regarding the November 12th get together. This meeting is for anyone interested in the workings of Women’s Faculty Council and some of the projects they work on. Miller stated they are also looking for volunteers to review the applications for the research awards. She encouraged everyone to attend. The council will try to have another get together at a later date. Miller stated if you cannot attend but are interested in working with the council please contact her and make sure your name is on a mailing list for future meetings. Miller wanted to thank everyone, the council has already raised over $5,000 this year for the research awards. That’s 10 research awards. Miller stated they are already receiving applications. A person who received her PhD last year wanted to know if she could apply this year.
Graduate Faculty Council – Brenda Smith

Smith the council met at the end of September. Smith stated the council has been discussing the bylaw changes and how they are impacting graduate faculty categories. Because of the trickledown effect in a sense from University bylaw changes this means that each of their subject matter groups have to change their bylaws as well. Because of this Smith let the Faculty Council know that renewal decisions that would have come up this fall are being deferred until the spring. It would be way too messy to try to changing group bylaws and getting this process done at the same time so they decided to postpone until the fall. Smith announced that the council voted to approve a larger diploma for PhDs here at OSU. Smith stated that the council reviewed an issue related to reinstatement fees that was brought to the council. This is being driven students primarily PhD students who disappear off the radar or are out for longer than 1 year so they have to be re-admitted to programs. There are resources and things that departments or programs are counting on these people to be there for so the council looked at reinstatement fees and the council voted to approve. For resident students it will be $750 per semester that they are out and non-residents is $1,900 per semester that they are away from the program. Smith said to keep in mind that there is a leave policy and this does not apply to those who use the leave policy. Smith stated that these fees are in line with what the council sees at a national level. Tucker stated that this reflects slightly more than the two credit hours that they are required to enroll in. 
Wellness Center – Mary Talley
Talley reviewed the following flyer with the council:
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Staff Advisory Council – Melanie Bayles
Bayles stated that the SAC just finished their fundraiser with the Homecoming ticket raffle. The winner will be announced shortly. Bayles stated it is someone from the College of Education. Bayles stated that plans are underway for the Staff Development Day which is in February. They will have a speaker and Joe Weavers office is helping with this. Bayles stated that there is a new program for recognizing staff rather than the pins. There is now a catalog that the staff member will be able to choose an item from for the anniversaries. 
Old Business - None
New Business – None
White reminder the council and those attending of the Fall General Faculty meeting which will be Thursday, November 6th from 3-5 in the Student Union Little Theater. Announcements will be going out via the listserv. 
The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, November 11, 2014 in 412 Student Union, Council Room.
Respectfully submitted,

Deb VanOverbeke, Secretary
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